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AUGUST BIRTHDAY DINNER 
 
Nostalgia, old movies, actors from long ago that only us old 
folks remember.  Names of which the younger generation 
have never heard of, let alone identify with any person or 
movie.  Time to sit back, reminisce and think of all the great 
show times we had in our youth.  AUGUST Birthday Dinner, 
SHOWTIME, will try to bring you back with memories from 
Gone with the Wind and some other characters to jog your 
memory.  Join us for a good down-home meal of Turkey 
Pot Pie, Meat Loaf and all the traditional side dishes. This 
fun event will be hosted by Bill & Joyce Costa. 
 
Keep an eye on the sports schedule and be sure to watch 
for FOOTBALL FEVER, the SEPTEMBER Birthday Dinner, 
which will include Western Chicken, Pulled Pork and Chef 
Scott's choice of side dishes. Be sure to wear your favorite 
team shirt and/or colors to show your support. Phil and 
Sharon Bettencourt will be hosting this sports event.  
Tickets for the September Birthday Dinner will go on sale 
Taco Tuesday, August 7, 2018 from 5:00pm to 6:00pm. 
 
If you are a member with a birthday in September, you will 
receive an invitation in the mail which includes a dinner 
voucher and a free drink ticket. Take your voucher to the 
Lodge and exchange it for a ticket PRIOR to the night of the 
Birthday Dinner.  You then select a table and seat from the 
seating chart. Tickets can also be purchased for spouse and 
guests.  Please remember that reservations are required, 
and selected seating comes first. 
 
Looking forward to seeing you at the Birthday Dinners. 
 
Bob Espinosa 
Birthday Dinner Chairman 

 



  

ADVERTISING RATES: 

MEMBERS: $80.00 per year 

Non Members: $200.00 per year 

12 issues to 850 members monthly 

*Business Card size advertisement 

*Website Exposure 

Call Tom Hart for Advertising 530-367-3577 
 

CRYING CORNER 
 
It pays to attend Lodge.  Lodge meetings are held on 
the 2nd and 4th Thursday of the month except the 4th 
Thursday in November and December due to Holidays.  
Dinner is at 6:30 p.m. and the meeting starts at 7:30 
p.m. 
At the Lodge meeting on June 14, 2018, $284 major 
jackpot was won by #3465 Paula Celick.  At the Lodge 
meeting on June 28, 2018, $28 major jackpot was lost 
due to his absence by #2323 Dan Sabol.   At the Lodge 
meeting on July 12, 2018, $48 major jackpot was lost 
due to his absence by #3655 Nelson B. McAfee. 
 
 

Building Hall Committee 

 

Message from the Building Hall Co. Inc. 
 
Meetings: 1st Thursday of each Month at 2:00 pm 
Place: Auburn Lodge 
 
During porch repairs, it was found that 
emergency repairs were needed on the 
foundation at 179 Pine St. 
Installed new screen doors at 183 & 175 Pine St. 
Single pane windows were replaced with two 
double pane windows on 183 Pine St. 
Accepting bids on 195 Pine St. to mount three 
turbine fans. 
Bid to paint the Elks sign facing Hwy 49 & I 80 
have been accepted. 
 
Building Hall Co. Inc. 
President Manny Martinez 
 

 



From the Station of the Exalted Ruler – Jack Meylink 
 

   
 
 
 
I was told that I needed to report back to the Lodge regarding my recent trip to San Antonio, Texas 
for the Elks National Convention:  
The margaritas at the Agave Bar and Margaritaville were very good. The Beers at the Bier Garten, 
Coyote Ugly, Howl at the Moon, Hotel Manager, Crockett Hotel, and the Yardhouse were all 
refreshing. The Hospitality in the Alaska, Texas, South Coast District - Ca, and Central Coast District 
- CA hospitality suites were outstanding. We also sampled some very good beers at Alamo Brewing 
Company and Blue Star Brewing after the convention had ended. 
But I probably should report on the convention itself: Over 8,000 Elks registered and attended the 
convention. The Sessions opened on Sunday afternoon with Welcome and introductions as well 
as reports from Elks National Foundation Trustees, Hoop Shoot, and Scholarships. This was 
followed by a speech from outgoing Grand Exalted Ruler Malcom McPherson Jr. 
After the opening session, a special 150th-Anniversary Celebration took place with entertainment 
provided by Gary Sinise and the Lieutenant Dan Band.  
On Monday morning the session began with various introductions and recognitions followed by 
reports from the Grand Exalted Ruler, the Elks National Convention Commission, the Board of 
Grand Trustees, the National Memorial and Publication Commission, Veterans memorial 
Restoration Trust, the Activities Committee, the Fraternal Committee, and the Committee on 
Judiciary. The Committee on Judiciary presented the 15 resolutions proposed the amend the 
statutes of the order. The session concluded with nominations and election of Grand Lodge 
Officers for 2018-2019 followed by introductions and celebration. Our new Grand Exalted Ruler is 
Michael T. Luhr. He and his First Lady, Barb are from Petersburg, Alaska Lodge #1615. His 
announced theme for the year is "Working together to make a difference". In the afternoon I 
attended a workshop on Elks National Foundation Grants which was very informative. 
On Tuesday there were again many committee reports from Grand Forum/Pardon Commission, 
Disaster Relief Fund, GL Auditing and Accounting, Government Relations, GL Public Relations and 
Marketing, GL Fraternal Commission, GL Activities, Drug Awareness Program, and the National 
Veterans Service Commission. This was followed by the balloting on the 15 resolutions proposed 
on Monday. In the afternoon I was able to sit in on the Ritual Performance of one of the four 
finalists. This was the Okmulgee, Oklahoma Lodge and they turned out to be the First-Place team. 
Wednesday results of resolution balloting were presented. 12 of the 15 resolutions proposed were 
passed and 3 rejected. A listing of the 15 resolutions and voting results is included in this bulletin. 
A memorial service was held for three Past Grand Exalted Rulers who passed during the past year: 
Kenneth Moore, Robert Sabin, and Ted Callicott. This was followed by the installation of the Grand 
Lodge officers and remarks from the new Grand Exalted Ruler. The Grand Exalted Ruler district 
deputies were then installed. The newly installed DD for the Northeast District of California which 
our Lodge is a member of is Dave Saltel. This was then followed by various special resolutions and 
presentations and the closing ceremony. 
Although this concludes my official report of the 154th Grand Lodge session I will be happy to 
answer any other questions you may have or provide you with session documents to review if you 
wish.  
 
Jack 
 

 

  



LODGE BYLAWS 

Auburn Lodge Bylaws are available on line at 

http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691 

 

A user name and password are required, and access through 

this link is restricted to Lodge members only.  Members who 

don't yet have a password may register by giving their 

membership number and name to Grand Lodge online 

at:    http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                

 

 

                                                       
 

                                    

The Auburn Elks Lodge Bulletin is published monthly by 

Auburn Lodge #1691 

B.P.O.E. Elks 

195 Pine St. 

Auburn CA  95603 

530-888-7111 

www.auburnelks.org 

auburnelks@gmail.com 

Regular Lodge Meetings 

2nd & 4th Thursday – 7:30 p.m. 

Pre-Lodge Dinner – 6:30 p.m. 

Business Hours 

Tuesday thru Friday 

9 a.m. to 6 p.m 

Bar hours: 11 a.m until 8 p.m. 

Closed Monday 

Bulletin Deadline 

15th of the preceding month 

 

Bulletin Editor, Tom Hart 

530-367-3577 

Tomdiana87@yahoo.com 

 

Assistant Editor, Linda Simmons 

genfreak@pacbell.net 

 

Advertising: Tom Hart 

530-367-3577 

 

Auburn Lodge 

#1691 B.P.O.E. 

 

New Officers for 2018                   

 

 

 Exalted Ruler         Jack Meylink               
Leading Knight       Harlan Moore               
Loyal Knight          Bill Chelonis          
Lecturing Knight    Larry LaVerne         
Esquire               Linda Lee Talso                    
Chaplain   Bill Costa                   
Inner Guard            Paula Celick                       
Tiler                 Wanda Nordstrom             
Treasurer  Gene Henggeler                
Secretary  Bob Oles                           
Organist   Linda Wismar 
                                                   
Trustees 
5th Year                  Warren Manley                 
4rd Year                  Dennis Koehn                  
3nd Year                 Royce Birks                      
2nd Year                 Wayne Helley 
1st Year   Kathy Madeiros 

 

             From the Secretary 

     Bob Oles 

                          

 

Lodge Lapsation chairman Brother Wil Thomas has 
been in poor health and the last time I talked to him 
he had a lot of questions about the Lodge and how 
our lapsation was doing.  At our last Lodge meeting 
a lapsation report was given for Wil. 
 
We started the Lodge year 2018 – 2019 with 707 
members.  We have initiated 25, dropped 4, 
transferred out 3, deaths 1, for a membership total 
724, a gain of 14. We still have 52 members that are 
delinquent in their dues. 
   
If you have a change of address or need to order a 
name badge, we have order forms in the office or at 
the bar.  Please remember to print legibly so that 
the correct information gets to the Secretary and if 
you lose your key card or badge there is a $10 
charge to replace it. 
  
As always, if you want to reach me please email 
rfoles@sbcglobal.net or phone 916.798.6591 
    
Bob Oles, PDDGER, Secretary 
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Every Tuesday 

Lunch social 
Taco Tuesday 

 
Every Wednesday 

Elks Lunch 11: 00 to 2:30 
 

Friday August 3, 2018 
Birthday Dinner 

Turkey Pot Pie & Meatloaf 
Potatoes Au Gratin 

Seasonal Vegetables 
Salad Bar, Hot rolls, Dessert 

 
Thursday August 9, 2018 

Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 
Sunday August 12, 2018 

Elks Pancake Breakfast 9am to 11:30am 
Eggs cooked to order by Jimmy 

French Toast 
Bacon, Sausage and Ham 

Biscuits & gravy 
Hash Browns 

 
August 24, 2018 

Cook Your Own Steak 
Featuring Steaks, Ribs, Chicken & Burgers 

With a Salad & Potato Bar 
5 to 7 pm 

 
Thursday August 23, 2018 

Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 
August 31, 2018 
All You Can eat 

Pizza and Spaghetti Dinner 

 

 
   
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Butcher Block 
 

   From the Station of the 
   Leading Knight – 

    Harlan Moore 
 
 
 
 
 

August is here and warmer weather!   Think about 

personal safety, hydrate often, turn off your range & 

oven and take advantage of the 15 opportunities to 

enjoy a meal at the Lodge, you and your home will be 

cooler. 

August is also the Leading Knight’s memory month, I 

would like you all to remember your Purple Pig.  Fill it, 

bring to the Lodge, exchange for an empty, repeat as 

many times as possible for this Lodge year.  Another 

means to contribute is via the CHEA website 

https://chea-elks.org/.  Look for the Purple Pig logo 

on the left-hand side, click donation with a 

debit/credit card, and add your name and Lodge & 

membership number - the easy way.   Again, thanks 

for all you have done and all you will do.  To remember 

your Piggy Bank is to remember the children and 

families our Major Project supports. 

Finally, enjoy your summer, be safe and join us at the 

Lodge when you can. 

Finally, questions or comments call 530-906-4765 or 

email Harlan@hemoore.com  

 

Best, 

Harlan 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
● Long Term Care ● EA+ (Travel Emergency) ● Vision 
● Dental   ● Identity Theft ● Hearing   ● Pet Insurance 
● Medicare Supplement  ● Medicare Advantage 

 
Ernest J. Strobel, President (530) 887-0102 

CA License – 0568200 



 
  

Resolutions and Voting Results for the 
15 Resolutions Voted on at Grand Lodge. 

 



   
 

 
   

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lodge Cleanup Reminder 
 
 

Please remember Lodge Cleanup the 1st Wednesday 
each month at 9:00 am.   The next one is on August 1st. 
In July, we did some general clean up inside-outside, 
vacuumed carpets, cleaned doors and windows inside 
and out, cleaned and dusted bar area, cleaned 
downstairs, cleaned lobby, cleaned kitchen, cleaned 
floor drains, cleaned coffee area, cleaned popcorn 
machine & margarita machine, dusted blinds, cleaned 
and filled salt & pepper shakers, pruned trees down by 
the street, and much, much more. 
 
The Lodge would like to thank the members that 
worked In July:  PER Dick Robart, Trustee/BHC Dir. 
Warren Manley, Tom Eastman, Mike Van Hook, Bill 
McPeak, Henry Tukloff, Ron Bailey, Rudy Pelzman, 
Cedric O’Hern, John Crawford, Gary Dusky, Rich Cortez 
and Jim Harris. 
 
Turnout was very low we could always use more help.  
Please come out and give us a hand next time. 
 
Dick Robart Lodge Cleanup Chair 
530-889-1779h 530-906-1945c 
lib.dick.robart@gmail.com 
 

                 Jim Harris 
My selection for Elk of the month for August is Jim 

Harris.  When Wil Thomas became unable to 

attend any Lodge functions Jim volunteered to 

take over responsibility for programming and 

maintaining the key cards that we use for access at 

the front door of the Lodge. He has learned this 

system well and installed the application needed 

so that he can troubleshoot and switch on and off 

access for individual cards from his phone. In 

addition, Jim has done an excellent job of 

organizing our annual Elks Memorial Service in 

December each year as well as the Flag Day 

Ceremony we held in June. He was one of the 

cooks when our Lodge put on a lunch for the Reno 

Veterans Hospital in May. He volunteers to help at 

many of the Lodge functions and attends most 

meetings and events. You can usually find Jim at 

the Lodge on the Lodge Cleanup Days working in 

the back room trying to organize and maintain 

order of the material stored there. For these 

mentioned and the many other contributions, he 

has made to keep our Lodge running please join 

me in thanking Jim Harris for his support of our 

Lodge. 

 

 
Greetings, All Good Elks 
Yes, it's August, not December yet, when we will be Honoring, 
and Remembering our Veterans at the New and Old Auburn 
Cemeteries with those wonderful Balsam wreaths.  This is just 
a reminder to pick up your order forms from the Lodge either 
at the bar or in the lobby.  No need to wait until the last minute 
(Nov. 11th is 2018 deadline for ordering this year's wreaths.) 
Last year the community came through in such a beautiful way 
and allowed us to lay 2,022 wreaths to Remember our fallen 
Veterans. 
Our goal for 2018 is to lay 2,400+ wreaths to pay homage to 
all those Veterans who have gone before us.  You can help 
make this happen! 
Thank you for your continued support of this program.  I hope 
to hear from you very soon. 
 
Have a wonderful summer. Stay well and safe. 
 
Paula Celick, Location Coordinator - Auburn 
Wreaths Across America  
 

 



Lecturing Knight – Larry LaVerne 

 
As we enter deeper into our summer, folks are 
heading off on vacation.  My wish is that everyone 
returns in good health and drives, swims, walks, and 
flies safely. 
 
Please contact me anytime with Sickness and 
Distress items that you would like to have reported 
to our members.  My phone is (530) 885-1428 and 
Email is  crowislandmusic@gmail.com 
 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
        

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                         

   Bill Costa 
 
 
 
Chaplain’s corner – Bill Costa 
 

Almighty God, Father of us all!  We, Your servants, turn to 

You for continuance of Your blessings upon us. You who 

have spared our children from the grasp of our enemies, 

grant us the full understandings of Your precious comfort.  

We thank You for the privileges of life and the blessings we 

enjoy through Your graciousness to our Nation, the land in 

which we are given the freedom of speech, religion and the 

pursuit of happiness.  Assist us to know You better and that 

You are the God of the universe and our ideal. 

In Your mercy, may we the living find our peace. Grant us 

from above, this day, the challenge of high endeavor, the 

beauty of a humble spirit, the strong courage and will, 

without exertion, to continue to glorify You; praise You and 

love You to the end of time.  

 

Bill Costa, Chaplin 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Sickness and Distress 
 
Diane Uebner, wife of PER Ray Uebner, broke her 
shoulder and is undergoing physical therapy. 
 
Wil Thomas - Unable to connect with Wil for an update.  
Phone disconnected. 
 
Ernie Strobal is scheduled for back surgery on Aug 2nd. 
 
Christine Fetzer is off the walker but still in 
recovery.  Hopes to be able to come to the Lodge soon. 
 
Marv Fetzer is recovering from his fall.  Feeling better now 
but will have to wear a back brace for a few 
weeks.  Getting around better but staying home. 
 
Hugh Allen is in good health now.  Says he will be in to 
"Cook Your Own Steak" night. 
 
Barbra Peters, wife of Billy Peters, is undergoing Chemo 
Therapy and said she is holding her own.  She sounded up 
beat but needs to conserve her energy. 
 
Joe Sturak is in Siena Care Facility, 11600 Education St., 
Auburn.  He is able to walk and would love to see some of 
you.  
 
George Williams had a stint installed & says he is back to 
normal.  He has been seen running around at the Lodge 
. 
William Rockefeller was suffering from Cancer.  Went 
through chemo and several other procedures including 
surgery.  Sounded upbeat and says that it looks good right 
now.  He will be going to his doctor in a few weeks to see 
how he is progressing.  He hopes to be back at the Lodge 
soon. 
 
 

Lodge of Sorrow 
 
Joanne Boston’s mother, Joan Vendely, passed away May 
21st.   
 
Bud Luse passed away June 26th.  There will be a memorial 
service for Bud at the Luse home on August 18 @ 5:00 
pm.  All Elks and car club members are invited.  Address: 
3874 El Monte Dr., Loomis CA 95650 
 
 
 

mailto:crowislandmusic@gmail.com


Piggy Bank Tally - Through July 

Century Club 
Howard Davidson 
Leonard Ferretti 
Harlan Moore 
Auburn Elks PER Assoc. 
Auburn Elks Bar 
 
52 Club 
Harry Bedell 
Harvey Eisley 
Mark Lund 
Gary Kirk 
Anonymous  
 
Others 
Jim Fisher 
Doug Millican 
Rick Vastola 
Mike Z.* 
 

 

Shuffleboard results for July 2018 
 
July 6 
1st Linda Zuccato/ Jan Quarry 
2nd Glenda Cooper/Ann Council  
3rd Barbara Hewitt/Ellen Whitty 
 
July 13 
1st Kissy Whitty/ Linda Zuccato 
2nd Jan Quarry/Glenda Cooper  
3rd Joyce Costa/Ann Council 
 
July 20 
1st Ann Council/Barbara Hewitt 
2nd Nadine Hubbard/Ellen Whitty 
3rd Maureen Price/Glenda Cooper 
 
July 27  
1st Glenda Cooper 
2nd Barbara Hewitt/Maureen Price 
3rd Krissy Whitty/Kris Cosby 
 

         
 

        

              

 
  

 

                   Lodge Manager 

  

I want to thank everyone for their continued 
support for our new employee Adi who started 
working in the kitchen.  Also, I want to thank the 
new volunteers that have signed up for a Taco team 
it is greatly appreciated, and we still can use some 
more.  If you have not been receiving my daily 
emails and would like one, please email me at 
auburnelks@gmail.com and I will add you to my list. 

Starting Wednesday, August 1st we are changing 
our lunch hours and will be closing the kitchen at 
2:30 pm instead of 3 pm. 
Now for the business part, in August we will start 
the August Birthday Dinner on August 3rd serving 
Turkey Pot Pie and Meatloaf, followed by our All 
You Can Eat Pancake Breakfast with French Toast 
on Sunday, August 12th.  Next, we have our Cook 
You Own Steak Dinner on Friday, August 24th.   
We will be ending the month with our All You Can 
Eat Pizza and Spaghetti Dinner Friday, August 31st.   
Remember every Tuesday is Taco Tuesday and 
every Wednesday we have the Elks Lunch Menu 
with Scotts Blue Plate Specials. 
 
Bob DiMiceli 
Lodge Manger 
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       June Pool Results 

   

                             

 
 
      Veterans Corner 
 
August is our warmest month of the year and the 
beginning of school for many of our kids and 
grandchildren.  Watch out for those critters as they head 
back to school riding their bikes or walking.  They don't 
always watch where they are heading.  This month let us 
celebrate the end of summer with a good old BBQ in the 
backyard accompanied by a frosty beer. 
 
For those of you who are Veterans, the Lodge Secretary 
needs your name.  We are compiling a list of all our 
members who are Veterans.  I will be making telephone 
contact with as many of you as I can to ascertain your 
status.  If you would be so kind as to send me an e-mail 
with your name and status, I would appreciate it very 
much.  Unfortunately, the Elks membership application 
does not request this information.  See below for my e-
mail address.  One of the tenets of the Elks is that, so 
long as we have Veterans, the Elks will never forget nor 
forsake them.  Please let me know if you are a Veteran.  
Thank you. 
 
The Northeast District, of which our Lodge is a part of, 
will be holding their annual Reno VA Hospital BBQ on 
August 6, 2018, at 11 am.  It is like the one we conduct in 
the spring.  You are all welcome to attend and help in this 
much-appreciated endeavor.  The VA hospital is located 
at 975 Kirman Ave, Reno, NV 89502.  Use your GPS if you 
have trouble finding the hospital.   
 
While you're enjoying this summer, please remember our 
troops serving in harm's way.  It is not summer to them, 
no matter what the temperature may be.  Keep our 
troops and their families in your prayers.  God Bless 
America. 
 
Rudy Pelzman 
Chairman 
Veterans Service Committee 
Phone: (916) 771-0294 
E-mail:  laketahoe@att.net 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
. 
 

 
 
  

June 6th  
1st Ron Minyard/Bill Mc Peak  
2nd Rex Gouldthread/Bill Costa 
3rd Jack Meylink/Don Council 
Attendees: 
Dave McGuire/KJ 
Ron Ruskaff/Bill Nordstrom  
Chuck Cooper/Pete Biersteker  
Rick DeKnoop/Remy Giannini  
 
June 13th 
1st KJ/Fred Jones  
2nd Roger Imsdahl/Chuck Cooper  
3rd Ron Minyard/Pete Biersteker  
Attendees: 
Bill Costa/Dave McGuire  
Rick DeKnoop/Don Council  
Bill Nordstrom/Rex Gouldthread  
Jack Meylink/Manny Martinez  
 
June 20th 
1st Remy Giannini/KJ 
2nd Bill McPeak/Rick DeKnoop  
3rd Roger Imsdahl/Gary Hubbard  
Attendees: 
Chuck Cooper/Dave McGuire  
Fred Jones/Bill Costa  
Bill Nordstrom/Don Council  
Jack Meylink/Ron Minyard   
 
June 27th 
1st Don Council/Chuck Cooper  
2nd Remy Giannini/Bill Costa  
3rd Manny Martinez/Roger Imsdahl  
Attendees: 
Fred Jones/Bill Nordstrom  
Ron Minyard/Ron Ruskaff  
KJ/Rick DeKnoop  
Rex Gouldthread/Bill Mc Peak  

 



 

Introducing New Members 
 

       
   

   
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Applications for Membership 

The following application for membership in 
Auburn Elks Lodge No. 1691 has been submitted.  
Robert Thomas proposes David A. Rose.      

 
 

Left to Right:   
Row 1:  Joe Acquirre, Jean Boston, Janet Ferro, & Albert 
Lombardo 
Row 2:  Bob Roth & Bob Smeja 
 



BUD LUSE 
 
Auburn Lodge lost one of its best friends with the passing of Bud Luse on June 26.  
  
Bud was a doer who gave unsparingly of his time to the Lodge, as evidenced by the incredible numbers of items he repaired, 
built, moved, installed and/or designed throughout our Lodge.  To name of few: Bud was a member of the “Monday Morning 
Crew” who did electrical, plumbing and carpentry, all free of charge, to help keep the Lodge running.  Bud installed the floor 
behind the bar and liquor room, finished the walls going into the liquor room, and built the wall by the pool table after the new 
beer cooler was installed. 
 
Bud designed and built the metal threshold going into the kitchen, the rolling desk in the lobby and built the closet holding 
electrical equipment in back storage.  He assisted in the installation of the cabinets in the coffee area, as well as assisting in 
many projects in our rentals.  He donated many tools to the Lodge for our projects. 
 
Bud was initiated into the Elks in February 1976 and was made a Life Member in June 2009.  In addition, he was a past officer, 
and a member of the Board of Trustees for 5 years, serving as Chairman his fifth year. 
 
Bud’s projects were many and varied.  He was the number one volunteer for our Lodge.  The Lodge will sorely miss Bud, a true 
Elk. 
 

 
 
 

July 4th Parade and Float – Decorated by Paula Celick and Larry LaVerne 
 
Paula and I had a great time at the Auburn 4th of July Parade.   
 
Several groups had representatives who rode on the float.  Everyone had a lot of fun and enjoyed seeing all the Auburn folks 
who turned out for the parade.  Some of the groups represented included, of course, Wreaths Across America, American 
Legion Post 84, Auburn Elks Lodge 169, Daughters of the American Revolution, and our local Cub Scouts Pack 13. 
 
A very special big thanks to "Chuck Cooper" and family for letting us use his trailer and for Chuck using his truck to pull us along 
the route.  Without Chucks assistance and participation, we could not do this.  Sooo, thanks to you Chuck! 
 

   
  



 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


